
 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

From: Anthony Anguille 
To: Joseph P. Filippi 
Subject: Re: Support for Vaccine Mandate 
Date: Thursday, August 19, 2021 1:23:09 PM 

Hello Joseph, 

Would you please update my correspondence to reflect the amended reference statute: NAC 
441A.755 ? 

I realize that there was an typographical error in my letter and would like the record to reflect 
the correction. 

Thank You, 

Anthony Anguille-Valles, D.O. 
J.D. Candidate, 2023 
UNLV William S. Boyd School of Law 

Please excuse any misspellings or grammatical errors contained within this message. Sent via 
mobile device. 

On Aug 19, 2021, at 9:43 AM, Anthony Anguille wrote: 

﻿Good Morning, 

My name is Anthony Anguille-Valles, and I am an Osteopathic Physician and 
concerned student attending UNLV’s William S. Boyd School of Law. I’m 
writing to express my strong support for the proposed amendment to NAC 
441A.755 implementing a COVID-19 vaccine requirement for students enrolling 
in classes at NSHE institutions. 

The argument that mandated vaccination for in-person attendance at state 
universities raises constitutional claims or violates individual constitutional rights 
is utterly false. The Seventh Circuit affirmed Indiana University's recent 
implementation of a COVID-19 vaccination policy earlier this month. As stated 
by the Court, under Jacobson v. Massachusetts (1905), “there can’t be a 
constitutional problem with vaccination against SARS-CoV-2,” because there is 
no fundamental right to refuse necessary public health measures such as vaccines. 

Additionally, claims of religious and/or medical exemptions are baseless and 
derived in pretext. There are no organized religions that are historically anti-
vaccination. The CDC has not recognized any absolute medical contraindications 
to the COVID-19 vaccine other than known anaphylactic allergy to a component 
contained in any given vaccine. Those who are immunocompromised are advised 
to not only obtain the vaccine but to obtain a booster sooner than those of 
“normal” health to bolster their immunity. Accordingly, it behooves the State 
Board of Health to strongly scrutinize such arguments knowing that they are 



largely a cloak behind which the politically motivated can conveniently hide. 

The COVID-19 pandemic is a public health emergency that requires proactive 
measures to mitigate the spread of COVID-19 on NSHE campuses. The safety 
and wellbeing of thousands of Nevadans is in your hands, and I encourage you to 
make the correct decision for all of us devoid of partisanship. 

Respectfully, 

Anthony Anguille-Valles, D.O. 
J.D. Candidate, 2023 
UNLV William S. Boyd School of Law 

Please excuse any misspellings or grammatical errors contained within this 
message. Sent via mobile device. 


